
Selectmen’s minutes of meeting Oct. 15, 2018 
 
Members present: Mark Newman, George Riley, Dolores Harasyko, Admin. Asst. 
 
Members absent: Brian O’Rourke, Fred Ventresco 
 
Called to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
George recognized the passing of Norton Fletcher, a pillar of our community. He 
was the chair of the Historical Society for many year and a wealth of stories and 
history. There will be a celebration of his life at the Historical Society on Nov. 10, 
2018. 
 
Minutes of meeting reviewed and signed. 
 
Item 2 regarding the generic noi will be tabled until next week. 
 
Discussed the Broadband Action Plan. Motion by Mark, second by George, passed 
unanimously to accept and sign the Broadband Action Plan. George reiterated that 
we can at any time pull out of the program. 
 
Item 4 regarding the transfer station sticker mailer is tabled until next week. We 
need to research for an existing policy regarding usage of the transfer station. 
 
Highway Dept. updates: 
The new garage is moving along, they are working on the roof. 
The rain continued this week adding 2 more inches of rain.  
They continue to work on ditches, drainage and dirt roads. 
The Rugg Bridge is open. 
 
Selectmen’s updates: 
George continues to work on the Green Communities issues. 
Mark continues to work with the Highway Dept. 
 
John Burrows asked about Verdi, our energy supplier. The selectmen will follow up 
with Fred. 
 



Reviewed and signed warrants 
Mail reviewed 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 
 
 
 
_________________________ 
Mark Newman 
 
 
_________________________ 
George Riley 


